GenAI at Southern Cross University

NOVEMBER 2022: ChatGPT was released. Since, GenAI in education and more broadly, society, has been a focal point of discussion and debate, as well as a catalyst for assessment reform.
FEBRUARY 2023: The first (of 5 over the course of the year) TEQSA/Centre for Research in Assessment and Digital Learning (CRADLE) webinar on GenAI and higher education.
MARCH 2023: Australian Academic Integrity Network (AAIN) Generative AI Working Group published a document to provide guidance on the appropriate use of GenAI in higher education aligned with the Higher Education Standards Framework (Threshold Standards) 2021 (HESF): AAIN Generative Artificial Intelligence (AI) Guidelines.
MARCH 2023: SCU adapted relevant policy, procedures and guidelines to include GenAI and expectations around use in learning teaching and assessment.
MAY\JUNE 2023: APO provide GenAI practice guidelines and staff training provided on unacceptable use of GenAI and academic integrity in assessment.
JUNE 2023: Talking Teaching Webinar - Emerging Practices for Generative Artificial Intelligence: SCU Policy Guidelines and Practice.
AUGUST 2023: SCU library launched a library guide for GenAI use at SCU for staff and students.
OCTOBER 2023: TEQSA wrote to all higher education providers foreshadowing the June 2024 Request for Information (RFI).
NOVEMBER 2023: Assessment Reform for the age of Artificial Intelligence (final version) published, providing a compass to guide appropriate directions for assessment practices in Australian higher education.
NOVEMBER 2023: CTL launched resources for SCU academic staff on GenAI in learning, teaching and assessment in the SCM.
NOVEMBER 2023: SCU Symposium on SoLT, GenAI developments and ethical considerations round table, and 4 individual presentations on GenAI use at SCU.
FEBRUARY 2024: A topic on GenAI use at SCU is added to the mandatory module for commencing SCU coursework students, the “Practising academic integrity” module.
MARCH 2024: Compulsory module on GenAI for teaching, learning and assessment in the SCM for all academic staff including evidence of follow-up scholarly activities around peer review of assessment.
MARCH 2024: Talking Teaching Webinar - GenAI for Development and Delivery.
JUNE 2024: TEQSA will commence requests for information to ensure institutions are engaging with the impact of GenAI on the integrity of their awards through action plans stating how GenAI risk is being addressed.

